
Mayfield Town Public Budget Hearing Meeting  

June 12, 2019  (Recording #​91​) 
Special public budget hearing of the Mayfield Town Council was held on June 12, 2019 at 6:30 
p.m. at the Mayfield Town Hall, located at 52 North Main Street, Mayfield, Utah. 
 
Present at the meeting: (by roll call) Others present at the meeting:  
Malynda Bjerregaard - Council Member  
Mike Bennett - Council Member  
Eric Peterson - Council Member - Presiding  
Aaron Peterson - Council Member  
Catherine Bartholomew - Town Recorder 

  
Absent: 
Van Malmgren - Maintenance Supervisor 
Mayor John Christensen 
 
Public Hearing was held at 6:30 p.m. to review the town budget for the coming year 2019-20 
and to open the current budget 2018-19.  
 
Eric welcomed everyone to the meeting and turned the time over to Catherine to present the 
2019-20 budget.  The council went over each department and projects for the coming year.  (see 
enclosed budget) 
 
Catherine went over resolution 2018-19 F with the council and reviewed the operations of the 
town departments, town fees, charges and salaries for the coming year. 
 
 

RESOLUTION 2018-19 F 
Adoption of the Town of Mayfield Budget 

Fiscal Year 2018-19 
  
WHEREAS;​ The Town of Mayfield desires to adopt the following budget for operations of all 
the town departments as follows: 
  



GENERAL FUND 
Administration Transfers/Contributions Fire 
Taxes Licenses and Permits Intergovernmental Revenue 
Charges for Services Interest                                    Miscellaneous Revenues 
General Government Public Safety/Police  Highways and Public Improvements 
Parks and Recreation Cemetery Debt Services 
  
UTILITY FUND 
  
Charges for Services Non operating Revenue Operating Expenses 
Non operating Expenses Debt Services  
  
Also,​ all current fees and charges due to the Town of Mayfield. 
  
Now therefore be it resolved​, that the minutes of the meeting of the Town of Mayfield Council 
held June 12, 2019, and the same are, hereby ordered to show the adoption of the following 
budget for the fiscal year ending June 30, 2019 as presented to the Mayor and Town Council. 
  
  
 APPROVED: 
  
 __________________________________ 
 Mayor, John Christensen 
  
  
ATTEST: 
  
Catherine Bartholomew 
Mayfield Town Recorder 
 
Catherine then presented to the council Resolution 2018-19 -G stating that the town wishes to 
amend the 2018-19 budget as follows: 
 
 
 

Adoption of the Town of Mayfield Budget 
Fiscal Year 2018-19 - G 



 ​WHEREAS THE TOWN OF MAYFIELD WISHES TO AMEND THE 2018-19 FISCAL 
YEAR BUDGET AS FOLLOWS: 
  
 Administration $ 8,000.00 
 Beginning Funds to be Appropriated $(8,000.00) 
  
 Police Department $ 5,000.00 
 Beginning Funds to be appropriated $(5,000.00) 
  
 Streets Department   $ 30,000.00 
 (30,000.00 J L. Larsen) 
 (12,800.00 Beginning Funds Class C) $(30,000.00) 
  
 Park Maintenances -  $ 15,000.00 
 Funds from Eccles – Lions Project  $(15,000.00) 
  
 Fire Department  $  4,000.00 
 Beginning Funds to be appropriated $( 4,000.00)  
  
 Recreation Funds  $ 5,000.00 
 Beginning funds to be appropriated $(5,000.00)   
  
  
Now therefore be it resolved, that the minutes of the meeting of the Town of Mayfield Council 
held on June 12, 2019, and the same are, hereby ordered to show the adoption of the following 
revised budget for the fiscal year ending June 30, 2019. 
 
After some discussion motion was made to close the public meeting. 
  
  
  
  

 

 



Mayfield Town Council Meeting  

June 12, 2019  (Recording #​91​) 
Regular meeting of the Mayfield Town Council was held on June 12, 2019 at 7:00 p.m. at the 
Mayfield Town Hall, located at 52 North Main Street, Mayfield, Utah. 
 
Present at the meeting: (by roll call) Others present at the meeting:  
Malynda Bjerregaard - Council Member Harvey Sorensen 
Mike Bennett - Council Member Phil Sorensen 
Eric Peterson - Council Member Seth Olsen 
Aaron Peterson - Council Member  
Catherine Bartholomew - Town Recorder 
  
   
Absent: 
Van Malmgren - Maintenance Supervisor  
Mayor John Christensen presiding  
 
Pledge of Allegiance was offered. 
Prayer was given by Mike 
 
Council member Eric welcomed everyone to the meeting.  
 
Harvey Sorensen was at the meeting to discuss with the council several items.  He is concerned 
about the taste and smell of our town water.  Aaron updated him on our new water project and 
that we are working on improving our water.    Harvey talked to the council about his major 
concerns with the town cemetery and mainly his family graves and his baby grave.  He stated 
that his family's graves has no grass and is covered with weeds, he asked why the cemetery is not 
being watered.  The council have also been concerned and we are working on correcting the 
problems at the cemetery.  He also stated that someone has broken a piece off of one of their 
headstones at the cemetery  
 
Harvey thanked the council for the handicap signs that were put in by his home but they still 
have a major problem with cars and motorcycles going to fast around the corner by their home 
and up the road.  He asked the council to please put in 4 - 15 mph speed limit signs.   The council 
asked Catherine to order the speed signs. 
 



Seth Olsen was at the meeting to talk to the council about the water connection on his property 
that he has purachased from Keith Larsen.  He stated that there is a meter box but it is not 
connected to the new system.  He does not want to pay the impact fees and connection fees. 
Catherine stated that  Van had checked our system blueprints back to 1988 and they do not show 
that property having a water connection.  She also  had talked to the attorney and he said that 
Seth would need to somehow show proof that at one time that property was connected to the 
Mayfield Town water system.  After some discussion the council said to have Mike Madsen dig 
it up to see if he can tell if it had been connected to the town system. 
  
Minutes for our public meeting for funding from CIB and minutes from the public meeting to 
review the changes and updating to our Mayfield Town Zoning Ordinances, and also minutes for 
the month of May 8, 2019   were presented to the council. After some discussion, motion was 
made by Malynda to accept the minutes for each meeting, seconded by Aaron. (Roll Call Vote - 
Mike - yes, Eric - yes, - Aaron - yes, Malynda - yes).  
 
Bills were presented for payment for the month of June 2019.  After reviewing the bills motion 
was made by Mike to pay the bills, seconded by Aaron, motion carried. (Roll Call vote Eric - 
yes, Mike - yes, Aaron - yes, Malynda - yes). 
 
Catherine stated that Grant Hansen was concerned that Afton Hansen’s grave has never had 
grass.  
 
Catherine went over the certified tax rate for the coming year with the council.  Our certified tax 
rate for 2019-20 is 0.000671 with the budgeted revenue $16,831.00. 
 
Catherine stated that we have 2 openings for the upcoming election in November. Aaron 
Peterson has registered to run for another 4 years and Jake Dyreng has also registered to run for a 
4 year term in November.  
 
Catherine spoke to the council about agreements that the town made with Bud Harris and Mark 
Hopkins back into 2008 for free water connections to the town system if they would allow the 
town to run pipe for our new water system project.  Catherine said she will look into it more and 
get back to the council. 
 
Catherine talked to the council about a special use permit with Manti-LaSal national Forest.  
 
Catherine had received a letter from the Bureau of Land Management stating that the town is the 
surface owner of all or a portion of the lands in parcel number UT 0919 - 067 in Sanpete 



County,Utah.  The federal oil and gas rights may potentially be offered in a competitive oil and 
gas  lease sale scheduled for September 9, 2019. 
 
The Council went over the budget for 2019-20 year.  They also discussed town fees and salaries 
for the coming year.  Malynda said that she would like to have a time study done before wages 
and salaries can be determined.  Malynda also talked about increases for the Mayor and council.  
The council discussed putting an article in the newsletter asking for public input concerning 
giving the council and mayor a raise. 
 
After reviewing the budget for 2018-19 year and resolution 2018-19F for the operations of all 
town departments and town fees, motion was made by Malynda to accept resolution 2018-19 F 
with corrections.  Seconded by Aaron, motion carried. (Roll Call vote Eric - yes, Mike - yes, 
Aaron - yes, Malynda - yes).  The council review resolution 2918-19 G to open the current 
budget 2018-19 with the following changes to our budget: 
 

Administration $ 8,000.00 
 Beginning Funds to be Appropriated $(8,000.00) 
  
 Police Department $ 5,000.00 
 Beginning Funds to be appropriated $(5,000.00) 
  
 Streets Department             $ 30,000.00 
 (30,000.00 J L. Larsen) 
 (12,800.00 Beginning Funds Class C) $(30,000.00) 
  
 Park Maintenances -  $ 15,000.00 
 Funds from Eccles – Lions Project  $(15,000.00) 
  
 Fire Department  $  4,000.00 
 Beginning Funds to be appropriated $( 4,000.00)  
  
 Recreation Funds  $  5,000.00 
 Beginning funds to be appropriated $( 5,000.00) 
 
After some discussion motion was by Mike to open the current budget and to approve the above 
changes.  Seconded by Aaron.(Roll Call vote Eric - yes, Mike - yes, Aaron - yes, Malynda - yes).  
 
Move adjourn 8:45 p.m. 
  


